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(b) No program, plan, or project shall 
be implemented prior to its approval 
by the Secretary. Once a program, 
plan, or project is so approved, the 
Board shall take appropriate steps to 
implement it. 

(c) Each program, plan, or project 
implemented under this subpart shall 
be reviewed or evaluated periodically 
by the Board to ensure that it contrib-
utes to an effective program of pro-
motion, research, or consumer infor-
mation. If it is found by the Board that 
any such program, plan, or project does 
not contribute to an effective program 
of promotion, research, or consumer in-
formation, then the Board shall termi-
nate such program, plan, or project. 

(d) No program, plan, or project shall 
make any false claims on behalf of pea-
nuts or use unfair or deceptive acts or 
practices with respect to the quality, 
value, or use of any competing product. 
Peanuts of all domestic origins shall be 
treated equally. 

§ 1216.53 Independent evaluation. 
The Board shall, not less often than 

every five years, authorize and fund, 
from funds otherwise available to the 
Board, an independent evaluation of 
the effectiveness of the Order and other 
programs conducted by the Board pur-
suant to the Act. The Board shall sub-
mit to the Secretary, and make avail-
able to the public, the results of each 
periodic independent evaluation con-
ducted under this section. 

§ 1216.54 Operating reserve. 
The Board shall establish an oper-

ating monetary reserve and may carry 
over to subsequent fiscal years excess 
funds in a reserve so established; Pro-
vided, that funds in the reserve shall 
not exceed any fiscal year’s anticipated 
expenses. 

§ 1216.55 Investment of funds. 
The Board may invest, pending dis-

bursement, funds it receives under this 
subpart, only in obligations of the 
United States or any agency of the 
United States; general obligations of 
any state or any political subdivision 
of a state; interest bearing accounts or 
certificates of deposit of financial in-
stitutions that are members of the 
Federal Reserve system; or obligations 

that are fully guaranteed as to prin-
cipal and interest by the United States. 

§ 1216.56 Exemption for organic pea-
nuts. 

(a) A producer who operates under an 
approved National Organic Program 
(NOP) (7 CFR part 205) system plan; 
produces only products that are eligi-
ble to be labeled as 100 percent organic 
under the NOP, except as provided for 
in paragraph (g) of this section; and is 
not a split operation shall be exempt 
from the payment of assessments. 

(b) In order to apply for this exemp-
tion, an eligible peanut producer shall 
submit a request for exemption to the 
Board—on a form provided by the 
Board—at any time initially and annu-
ally thereafter on or before August 1 as 
long as the producer continues to be el-
igible for the exemption. 

(c) The request shall include the fol-
lowing: The producer’s name and ad-
dress, a copy of the organic farm or or-
ganic handling operation certificate 
provided by a USDA-accredited certi-
fying agent as defined in section 2103 of 
the Organic Foods Production Act of 
1990 (7 U.S.C. 6502), a signed certifi-
cation that the applicant meets all of 
the requirements specified for an as-
sessment exemption, and such other in-
formation as may be required by the 
Board and with the approval of the 
Secretary. 

(d) If the producer complies with the 
requirements of this section, the Board 
will approve the exemption and issue a 
Certificate of Exemption to the pro-
ducer. For exemption requests received 
on or before August 15, 2005, the Board 
will have 60 days to approve the exemp-
tion request; after August 15, 2005, the 
Board will have 30 days to approve the 
exemption request. If the application is 
disapproved, the Board will notify the 
applicant of the reason(s) for approval 
within the same timeframe. 

(e) The producer shall provide a copy 
of the Certificate of Exemption to each 
handler to whom the producer sells 
peanuts. The handler shall maintain 
records showing the exempt producer’s 
name and address and the exemption 
number assigned by the Board. 

(f) The exemption will apply at the 
first reporting period following the 
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issuance of the Certificate of Exemp-
tion. 

(g) Agricultural commodities pro-
duced and marketed under an organic 
system plan, as described in 7 CFR 
205.201, but not sold, labeled, or rep-
resented as organic, shall not dis-
qualify a producer from exemption 
under this section, except that pro-
ducers who produce both organic and 
non-organic agricultural commodities 
as a result of split operations shall not 
qualify for exemption. Reasons for con-
ventional sales include lack of demand 
for organic products, isolated use of 
antibiotics for humane purposes, chem-
ical or pesticide use as the result of 
State or emergency spray programs, 
and crops from a buffer area as de-
scribed in 7 CFR part 205, provided all 
other criteria are met. 

[70 FR 2757, Jan. 14, 2005] 

REPORTS, BOOKS, AND RECORDS 

§ 1216.60 Reports. 
(a) Each producer and first handler 

subject to this part shall be required to 
report to the employees of the Board, 
at such times and in such manner as it 
may prescribe, such information as 
may be necessary for the Board to per-
form its duties. Such reports shall in-
clude, but shall not be limited to the 
following: 

(1) Number of pounds of peanuts pro-
duced or handled; 

(2) Price paid to producers (entry in 
value of segment section on the FSA 
1007 form); and 

(3) Total assessments collected. 
(b) First Handlers shall submit 

monthly reports to the Board. These 
reports shall accompany the payment 
of the collected assessments and shall 
be due 60 days after the last day of the 
month in which the peanuts were mar-
keted. 

§ 1216.61 Books and records. 
Each first handler and producer sub-

ject to this subpart shall maintain and 
make available for inspection by the 
Secretary and employees and agents of 
the Board such books and records as 
are necessary to carry out the provi-
sions of this subpart and the regula-
tions issued thereunder, including such 
records as are necessary to verify any 

reports required. Such records shall in-
clude but are not limited to the fol-
lowing: copies of FSA 1007 forms, the 
names and address of producers, and 
the date the assessments were col-
lected. Such records shall be retained 
for at least two years beyond the mar-
keting year of their applicability. 

§ 1216.62 Confidential treatment. 

All information obtained from books, 
records, or reports under the Act, this 
subpart, and the regulations issued 
thereunder shall be kept confidential 
by all persons, including all employees 
and former employees of the Board, all 
officers and employees and former offi-
cers and employees of contracting and 
subcontracting agencies or agreeing 
parties having access to such informa-
tion. Such information shall not be 
available to Board members, producers, 
importers, exporters, or handlers. Only 
those persons having a specific need for 
such information to effectively admin-
ister the provisions of this subpart 
shall have access to such information. 
Only such information so obtained as 
the Secretary deems relevant shall be 
disclosed by them, and then only in a 
judicial proceeding or administrative 
hearing brought at the direction, or on 
the request, of the Secretary, or to 
which the Secretary or any officer of 
the United States is a party, and in-
volving this subpart. Nothing in this 
section shall be deemed to prohibit: 

(a) The issuance of general state-
ments based upon the reports of the 
number of persons subject to this sub-
part or statistical data collected there-
from, which statements do not identify 
the information furnished by any per-
son; and 

(b) The publication, by direction of 
the Secretary, of the name of any per-
son who has been adjudged to have vio-
lated this subpart, together with a 
statement of the particular provisions 
of this subpart violated by such person. 

CERTIFICATION OF PEANUT PRODUCER 
ORGANIZATIONS 

§ 1216.70 Certification. 

(a) Organizations receiving certifi-
cation from the Secretary will be enti-
tled to submit nominations for Board 
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